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Winter 2005-2006
UAHRA January Meeting

The next general membership meeting of the UAH Retirees’ Association will be Wednesday, January 25th, at 11:45 a.m. in the Union Grove Gallery (the little white church between the Student Center and Morton Hall). A soup/salad lunch will be provided by the Board of Directors. Although there will be a brief business meeting and a presentation about retiree benefits by Vella Dailey of Human Resources, the main purpose will be social. We hope you can come by to visit with your fellow retirees and learn the latest about your benefits. 
Board of Directors

Please contact your Board of Directors with questions, concerns, ideas:
Lee Cook (Mathematics) - President – 539-6714

Jim Johannes (Computer Science) - Vice President – 881-3898

Reet Henze (Nursing) – Secretary – 881-7506

Val Seaquist (Sponsored Programs) – Treasurer – 539-8373

Dave Brown (Facilities & Operations) – 534-8852

Steve Bruce (University Center) – 882-2299

Gladys Jones (Research Security & Immigration) – 883-6446

Carol A. Roach (Communication Arts) – 776-0037

Jack Walker (Industrial & Systems Engineering) – 585-0615

New Member Category Created


In October the membership approved changes to the UAHRA Constitution and By-Laws which created a new member category: Associate Member. A UAH employee within five years of retirement eligibility can join UAHRA as an Associate Member for $10.00 per calendar year. If a UAH employee is unsure about his/her eligibility status, contact Vella Dailey in Human Resources (824-2275 or daileyv@uah.edu). The organization will begin to publicize the availability of Associate Memberships and recruit new members.

The rationale behind the creation of this new category is that many of the issues addressed by UAHRA, particularly cost of living adjustments and insurance matters, are of interest to potential retirees. The only restriction to this membership category is that an Associate Member may not vote on issues presented to the general membership nor can they serve on the Board of Directors. Serving in a non-voting capacity on committees is encouraged. 

I’m retired. Now what?

We retired for a variety of reasons, but most of us had the hope and expectation that this period of our lives would give us the opportunity to engage in some of the activities that we did not have time for when working full time and raising families. Did you look forward to volunteering, taking classes, starting a new career? Any of these paths are possible, perhaps not with the degree of involvement and vigor that we once imagined, but almost all of us can do something new that will benefit ourselves and, in turn, others.


Have you checked out:

The Huntsville Volunteer Center? (http://www.volunteerhsv.org) 


Or


The Huntsville/Madison County Senior Center? (http://www.seniorview.com) 


Or


UAH’s Osher Lifelong Learning Institute? (http://www.coned.uah.edu/lifetime.cfm) 
Survey Results

The responses to the survey form distributed to the members in October varied a good bit, as might be expected. The survey asked for suggestions of possible service projects by the membership as well as events, benefits and seminars desired by the members. A brief summary of the responses follows:


The most frequently mentioned possible service projects were: 
· Funding a scholarship,

· Establishing a Speakers’ Bureau,

· Mentoring beginning faculty or staff, and

· Assisting with student tutoring.


Three other projects suggested by the Vice Presidents in Lee Cook’s meeting with the UAH administrators are:
· Assisting with student recruitment,

· Serving as an advisor to student clubs, and

· Serving in an Ombudsman Office for students.


The only seminar/event requested by multiple members was a presentation on retiree benefits. This presentation will take place at our January meeting (see first article). Finally, with regard to benefits desired from UAHRA, the multiple responses were: 
· Status updates on UAH,

· Current information about legislative proposals and actions affecting                                
retiree benefits and COLAs,

· Having a stronger voice regarding State retirement issues, and

· “Networking” with our fellow retirees.


Your Board briefly discussed the survey results at its November meeting and will consider them in more detail in December. A discussion by the membership will be encouraged at the UAHRA January meeting and a complete list of all responses will be available at that time.

A New Year – Time for Dues


As the new organization year begins, it is time for our 2006 dues. To remain an active member, dues must be paid by March 31, 2006. Please make your check to “UAH Retirees’ Association” and give to Val Seaquist at the January meeting or send to Faye Hartman, Office of the President, Room 118 Madison Hall, UAH, Huntsville, AL 35899. The dues are determined by your membership category and you can change your category from year to year as circumstance or preference dictate:

UAH Retiree







$10.00

UAH Retiree & Spouse (both retired from UAH)

$15.00

UAH Retiree & Non-UAH Retired Spouse


$17.50

UAH Retiree & Spouse (not retired)



$20.00

Surviving spouse of UAH retiree



$10.00

Other individual applicants (as approved by the Board)
$20.00

Associate Member (UAH employee within 5 years 


of retirement eligibility)




$10.00

New Committee


The Board of Directors has established a new committee, Legislative Liaison, under the direction of Joan Williamson. This committee will assist the membership in staying abreast of State legislation affecting us as UAH retirees as well as organizing a united response to legislative matters as required.


Our other three committees and their Chairs are:


Membership


Steve Bruce


Service Projects

Gladys Jones


Publicity


Carol Roach


Please contact the Chair of a committee of interest to you and volunteer your assistance. Remember: UAHRA IS AN ORGANIZATION FOR THE MEMBERS BY THE MEMBERS.
